Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam







Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

April 2004 News

Dear Praying Friends:

Do you ever feel like you are bothering the Lord because you keep asking Him for too much help with your problems? A well-known evangelist once said, "Some people think God does not like to be troubled with our constant asking. The way to trouble God is not to come at all." Time and time again, God pleads to us to come to Him with all our needs. Many times, however, He becomes "our last resort instead of our first resource." May the Lord find us faithful in prayer in times of both praise and problems.

Thank you for supporting us so faithfully through both prayer and financial support. We are at the same time humbled and very thankful to see what the Lord is doing among us. Truly, the Lord is showing himself faithful and beyond to us.

The past month has been full of opportunities to share the gospel and encourage believers. The month started with a men's retreat sponsored by the churches in Northern Queensland. About 60 men attended with some unsaved among the group. It was a good opportunity for me to reflect on what kind of man, husband, and Dad I am for the Lord.

We have also begun a women's fellowship meeting at church once a month. Only a few women came to the first meeting. Please pray that interest will grow and that this ministry opportunity will be used as an evangelistic outreach.

Please pray that God will empower the preaching and teaching of His Word. Several unsaved children come to youth group and that is all they hear about God's amazing salvation all week. In fact, most of their backgrounds are anti-God not just indifference to Him.

Thank you again for sharing in this ministry with us. May the Lord bless you and keep you and make his face shine upon you (Numbers 6:24-25).

Love,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam